BOARD OF EDUCATION

WHITNEY POINT CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT

PO BOX 249

Whitney Point, NY  13862

Date:   June 19, 2007

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. by Joseph Silvanic

Present
          
Absent

Joseph Silvanic


 President



    x

James DiMascio


Vice President



    x


Stephanie Champney

Member




    x

Andrew Palmer


Member




    x
        


Sara Benscoter


Member




    x

Kathleen Driscoll

Member




    x

Mary Ellerson


Member




    x


Carol Eaton


Superintendent of Schools

    x

Jeffrey A. L’Amoreaux

District Clerk

             


    x


Others in attendance:  Mary Hibbard, Eddie Maslin, Laura Lindsley, Joy Rupert, Nicole Wolfe, OM team members, coaches and parents, Murphee Hayes, Jeff Isaacs, Fred Rothman, Jo-Anne Sexton, Jo
Ann Knapp, Fred Riordan, Jay Whitelaw, Scott Freeman, Mike James, Lily Swenson, Maynard Swenson, Kathy Sanford, Michael Sanford, Linda Burgardt, Steve Burghardt, Rick Wheeler, James Benscoter, Robert Heinle, Dick Knapp, Grace Knapp and others who were interested in the Construction Project.  

The Board met at approximately 6:30 p.m. to discuss a preliminary update on several items with Fred Riordan.

1.  Dr. Eaton recommended the Minutes of the meeting held on June 5, 2007 be approved.

Moved by Stephanie Champney




Seconded by James DiMascio

7 Aye  0 Nay   0 Abstained         APPROVED

2.  A reception was held at 7:00 p.m. in recognition of the advisors, students, and parents of the students, for their participation in the Odyssey of the Mind.  

3.  Facilities Update:  Current phase and planning for the Second Renovation Phase

Dr. Eaton reviewed the progress that has occurred in the last month on Renovation.  The latest updates were attached.  The Facilities Planning Committee will present a Second Renovation Project to the Board in mid-August or mid-September, with the architects’ proposal of scope and cost.  Fred Riordan, of the Riordan Company, discussed the process we are using to develop the scope of the second project.  Materials were enclosed pertaining to the schedule for this summer and additional planning information.  There will be a discussion regarding the priorities to be included in the second project, along with potential overall cost of the project.  There will be an update regarding the sewage “hook up” schedule, with a projected cost for this service in the future.  Fred Riordan, along with Mike James of SWBR, discussed the Turf Field option with the Board. Rick Krystztof, from Aturf, presented information regarding the turf athletic fields. There was a follow up discussion as to the condition of the fields.  Fred Riordan updated the Board on the drainage work going on at Tymeson Field. Scott Freeman described the slit drainage system which consists of narrow trenches, 1”x6” slits with pipes and backfilled with sand. The field will be ready for play by mid-August because the grass is able to bridge the gap of the narrow sits without reseeding.  

4.  Comments from the Public - none

5.  Commendations

Dr. Eaton commended:  

· The Grade Five Staff, Principal and Parents who successfully conducted the annual Philadelphia trip again this year.

· Ashleigh Ellerson, Senior, who received the Community Service Award this year, along with a $1,000 scholarship that accompanies that award.  Watch for her picture on Channel 12 over the next few weeks, along with the other recipients of this award.

· The high school staff for their successful picnic with the Senior class

· Theresa Pelzel, Senior, who received the School to Careers Award this year

· Adam Ellerson, Valedictorian, and Marcus Stevens, Salutatorian, for their achievement throughout their high school careers

· Kris Gilbert and the music staff for the very successful Ice Cream Social and Concert earlier in June

· The Art Department for the very fine K-12 Art Show, also held a week ago in the High School Gym

· The High School staff and students for an outstanding Awards Night 

· Dr. Eaton thanked Jeff L’Amoreaux for his years of service and extended best wishes in his new position

· Dr. Eaton thanked Grace Knapp for her years of service wished her well in her retirement.

6.  Correspondence  - none

7.  Policies 
Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval and renewal of the Code of Ethics Policy as per the Comptroller’s expectations.  This will be a yearly expectation for Boards.

Moved by Sara Benscoter




Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll

7 Aye  0 Nay   0 Abstained         APPROVED

Comments From The Public  - none

1.  OLD BUSINESS  
Whitney Point Central Schools “Official Mascot”

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the attached Golden Eagle representation as the official Whitney Point mascot to be used by all in the district.  This is the image that appears on the WPCSD water bottles.  Mr. Andy Palmer rendered some additional drawings for the other Board members inspection.

Moved by Sara Benscoter




Seconded by Stephanie Champney

7 Aye  0 Nay   0 Abstained         APPROVED

Mrs. Benscoter stated it made sense to have an official emblem/mascot, but also have authorized variations available in the District Office.  

A.   NEW BUSINESS 

1.  Committee on Special Education 

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the attached recommendations of the Committee on Special Education.   Please consult the explanation for all placements as needed.

Moved by Stephanie Champney




Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll

7 Aye  0 Nay   0 Abstained         APPROVED

2.  Special Education Report

Mrs. Joy Rupert presented the annual report and update regarding the special education services in the district.  The annual report was attached, and Mrs. Rupert was available to answer any questions. Mrs. Rupert highlighted the fact that we have served 50 pre-schoolers this year and have been able to declassify some as they enter kindergarten.  This serves to emphasize the benefits of early intervention.  

3.  Instructional Technology Plan

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the updated WPCSD Technology Plan.  Information was provided for the Board.  

Moved by James DiMascio




Seconded by Stephanie Champney

7 Aye  0 Nay    0Abstained         APPROVED

4.   Summer Field Trip Request

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the Whitney Point Preschool Field trip bus requests for this summer. The Day Care and Preschool will assume costs occurred.   A copy of the request was included in the Board materials.

Moved by Stephanie Champney




Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll

7 Aye  0 Nay  0 Abstained         APPROVED

5.  Change orders:

      Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the following change orders for SWBR Architects and Engineers, to be voted on as one item.  

Emergency Project

Electrical Contractor – Louis N. Picciano & Son, Inc.

CO-MC-01/Provide all labor, material and equipment to cut and patch walls and the chimney for the reworking of the domestic hot water boiler breeching.  The District has had trouble with this breeching for some time and this work was required to resolve these venting problems.  This change order was required by field conditions, amount of the change order $1,271.00.

CO-MC-03/Provide all labor, material and equipment to add new breeching to the domestic water boiler.  Cap the existing breeching as directed.  All new breeching material shall be Metalfab Model PIC.  Excludes masonry work.  This change order was required by field conditions, amount of the change order $3,252.00.  

CO-EC-03/Provide all labor, material and equipment to make electrical connections for the new Middle School hot water storage tank.  The wiring of this unit was not part of the electrical or mechanical scope.  This change order was required to due to field conditions, amount of the change order $262.00.

Renovation Project

CO-MC-05/Provide all labor, equipment and material to offset the Music room heating pipes in the Middle School Gymnasium to accommodate the climbing wall structural frame.  Change the PRV at the Boiler to 75 lbs. Model.  This change is due to field conditions, amount of change order $373.00.

CO-MC-06/Provide all labor, equipment and material to remove the existing concrete pad at the Pool Fan Room for clearance to install the dehumidification unit.  Install the unit on steel I-beams.  This change is due to field conditions, amount of change order $1,481.00.

CO-MC-07/Provide all labor, equipment and material to change the ductwork layout at the Middle School Gym to allow the proper operation of the new basketball backboards.  This change is due to field conditions, amount of the change order $385.00.

CO-MC-08/Prode all labor, equipment and material to remove and replace the insulation on tow existing heat lines in the Pool area.  This change is requested by the owner, amount of change order $2.067.00.

Total amount of above change orders $9091.00.

Moved by Stephanie Champney




Seconded by James DiMascio

7 Aye  0 Nay    0 Abstained         APPROVED

6.  Resignations

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the resignation of Beth Dryer, High School English teacher.

Moved by James DiMascio




Seconded by Sara Benscoter

7 Aye  0 Nay    0 Abstained         APPROVED

7.   Appointments

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the following Department/Grade Chairs for the school year, 2007-08.  




Intermediate School-4th grade – Theresa Cialone




Intermediate School-5th grade – Rebecca Shrauger*




Intermediate School-5th grade – Karen Ling*




Middle School Mathematics – Michael Giovenco




Middle School Science – Thomas Neubauer




Middle School Social Studies – Julie Brosius




Middle School ELA – Holly Holbrook Rice




Middle School Liaison – JoAnn Knapp




PPS – Dawn Fox




Foreign Language – Sandra Edwards




Music – JoAnne Knapp

* Ms. Shrauger and Mrs. Ling will each be ½ time

         Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the following MS team leaders for 2007-08.

6th grade team leader – Annette Dauley




7th grade team leader – Susan Porter




7th/8th  split – Thomas Neubauer




8th grade – Jackie Bucinell




ENCORE – Amy Spinella

Moved by Stephanie Champney




Seconded by Mary Ellerson

7 Aye  0 Nay   0 Abstained         APPROVED

The Department/Grade Chairs and MS team leaders were voted on a consent agenda item.

8.  Contract for the Rental of Facilities to BOCES

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the rental of the Distance Learning Classroom to BOCES for a cost of $5,000.

Moved by James DiMascio




Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll

7 Aye 0 Nay  0 Abstained         APPROVED

9.  Contracts for Cooperative Bidding Contracts (to be voted on as consent item)

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval on the following contracts for:

a. Paper, Grocery, and Miscellaneous Food Products for the 2007-08 school year.  

b.   Milk, Milk Products & Ice Cream for the 2007-2008 school year. 

c.  Bread/Bread Products, Juice/Water Products & Chemical/Warewashing Products for 2007-2010 school years). 

Moved by  Stephanie Champney




Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll

7 Aye 0 Nay    0 Abstained         APPROVED

10.   Increase in lunch prices. 

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of an increase in lunch prices.  Information is attached.

Moved by Stephanie Champney




Seconded by Mary Ellerson

7 Aye  0 Nay   0 Abstained         APPROVED

11.   Fall Coaching Positions

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the following people for coaching positions for the 2007-08 school year, to be voted on as a consent item.

Girls cheerleading

Varsity



Mary Snyder

Girls Field Hockey

Varsity



Linda Burghardt

JV



Steve Burghardt

Modified



Stacie Keibel

Football

Varsity



Michael Hakes

Assistant 



Robert Heinle

Assistant 



Chris Rice

Junior Varsity


Mike Walters

Assistant 



William Soeffing

Modified



Joseph Kucher

Assistant



David Horton

Golf



Varsity



Matt Poyer

Boys Soccer

Varsity



in the process of evaluating the program sign ups and the need for coaches

Junior Varsity


in the process of evaluating the program sign ups and the need for coaches

Modified



Amy Pitel

Fall Sports (cont.)

Girls Soccer

Varsity



Rick Wheeler

Junior Varsity


Stephen Samsel

Modified



Angela Wayne

Girls Volleyball

Varsity



in the process of evaluating the program sign ups and the need for coaches
Junior Varsity


in the process of evaluating the program sign ups and the need for coaches


Swimming

Varsity



Jessica Atwater

Modified



in the process of evaluating the program sign ups and the need for coaches


Moved by James DiMascio




Seconded by Stephanie Champney

7 Aye 0 Nay   0 Abstained         APPROVED

A D D E N D A

1. Bond Resolutions

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the Bus Bond Resolution, amount $250,000.

Moved by Kathleen Driscoll




Seconded by James DiMascio

7 Aye 0 Nay   0 Abstained         APPROVED

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the Revenue Anticipation Note, amount $2,000,000.

Moved by James DiMascio




Seconded by Stephanie Champney

7 Aye 0 Nay   0 Abstained         APPROVED

Both resolutions in their entirety were included in the Board packet.  

2.  Treasurer’s Report
Dr. Eaton recommended the Board approve the attached treasurer’s report.  

Moved by Stephanie Champney




Seconded by Andrew Palmer

7 Aye 0 Nay   0 Abstained         APPROVED

3.  Appointment

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval for the appointment of Cathy Mihalko, Teacher’s Aid, CEA Primary School, effective September 1, 2007.

Moved by Kathleen Driscoll




Seconded by James DiMascio

7 Aye 0 Nay   0 Abstained         APPROVED

Public  Comment 

Mr. Swenson feels that the money that we are thinking of spending outside, to be fair, should also take baseball into consideration.  The kids play hard and want the recognition of their school and community. Ms. Hayes said that the presentation tonight was just one presentation from the athletic sub committee.  The committee has taken a comprehensive look at the athletic needs.  We know there is only one baseball field and that will certainly be a consideration.  It will be challenging to meet all the needs of the district.  Mrs. Sanford asked if the school will start using the mascot on school letterhead and other places so we can start promoting it?  Can we get it to Wegman’s?  Mr. Heinle thanked the Board for the attempt they are making to fix the field right now.  He also thanked the Board for entertaining the possibility of a turf field and wrestling with these difficult issues. 

For Your Information

Draft of the District’s Renewed Shared Decision Making Plan

June enrollment report 

A motion was made to adjourn to Executive Session at 9:07 p.m.

Executive Session 

A motion was made to adjourn to regular session at 9:42 p.m.

Moved by Stephanie Champney




Seconded by James DiMascio

7 Aye 0 Nay   0 Abstained         APPROVED

A motion was made to adjourn the Board of Education meeting at 9:44 p.m.

Moved by Stephanie Champney




Seconded by James DiMascio

7 Aye 0 Nay   0 Abstained         APPROVED

Mary Hibbard

Acting District Clerk
Future Board Dates:



July 10, 2007:
  Reorganization Meeting of the Board of Education


  Renovation Update and Rotary Use of the Gymnasium for Roller 


              Financial Report/Treasurer’s Report




  Update and Report from Facilities Director, Eddie Maslin

August Dates to be Determined

Whitney Point Central School District

Board of Education

Executive Session

June19, 2007

Joseph Silvanic called the meeting to order at 9:12 p.m.



Position
Present
Absent

Joseph Silvanic
President     
x                   
    


James
DiMascio
Vice-President  
x                             
  

Stephanie Champney
Member
x


Andrew Palmer
Member
x
   

Sara Benscoter
Member   
x                                     

Kathleen Driscoll
Member
x 

Mary Ellerson
Member 
x                                      

Dr. Carol Eaton
Superintendent
x


Jeffrey A. L’Amoreaux
District Clerk

x
          
   

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the Custodial Contract (July 1, 2007 – June 30, 2010).

Moved by Stephanie Champney




Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll

7 Aye 0 Nay   0 Abstained         APPROVED

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the Clerical Contract (July 1, 2007 - June 30, 2010).

Moved by Sara Benscoter




Seconded by Stephanie Champney

7 Aye 0 Nay   0 Abstained         APPROVED

A motion was made to adjourn the Executive Session at 9:43 p.m.

Motion by Stephanie Champney

Seconded by James DiMascio

  7 Aye     0 Nay     0 Abstain                 Approved

Mary Hibbard

Acting District Clerk
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